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Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes



          Wednesday, May 9, 2018

Present      





Absent
George McLachrie – President


Caroline Tuhten-Junior Dvlpmnt Director
Lawrence Kumar, Vice President
Val Cuthbert – Secretary 
Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Anthony Mazzucco -Tournament Director
Eliza Haight, Club Manager

Glenn Richards – Head Pro
Graham Youde – Operations Director
Bev Olson – Women’s League Director
Gary Sutherland – Director at Large
David Pel – Treasurer
Approval of Draft Agenda

· The Agenda was approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from April 11, 2018
· The Minutes were approved. 

New Business

· The Board discussed a request by an ex-member who was off for eye surgery last year and could not rejoin due to the membership limit. His request is to be able to join as a returning member next season. 
· Board agreed that existing members have priority for renewal but Mike will call him to explain that he qualifies as a returning <injured> member which will move him ahead of the general wait list for 2018-19 membership renewal.
Membership Update – Rules item
· Mike proposes to limit bookings of Ball Machine / Serving to under 24 hrs only but it is unclear if this is actually a problem.
· Eliza to obtain statistics from Jegy on actual usage.

Burnaby Open update

· .  

Treasurer update

· BTC still needs to update its Constitution this year but need to confirm if we must obtain City’s approval as per our lease agreement.
Men’s/Ladies League Update
· Was Peter there? I think he was there but can’t remember…

Coaching Model update 
· Bev provided the Board with a summary of the Coaching Committee’s preliminary recommendation incl. a small retainer and inclusion of clinics. Further discussion with Glenn is pending and we should have a final recommendation by June.

BTC Finance Update
· Lawrence presented April results showing Net Income $66,000.00 vs. 44,000 budgeted but we will lose money after the bubble closes and some large expenses are coming up.
· Board discussed draft Budget and had some comments:

· confirmed membership limit of 270 and include some summer memberships

· include new coaching model and redirect savings to increase bubble savings

· Dues increase should be modest, under 2%

· BTC should increase annual bubble fund contribution to $45k to save for bubble replacement faster. 
· Final Budget to be presented at next Board meeting.


Re-election/replacement of Directors

· Two Directors will need replacement: Secretary and Tournament Director
President Update

· George updated the Board on the national pickleball tournament application for 2019/2010 (to be decided over the summer) and Tennis Canada’s visit to BTC regarding their discussions with Burnaby about the location of a permanent facility.


General Meeting – August 2018

· General meeting details and date held over to next meeting. 


Board Reports 
· All Directors’ Reports attached at the end of the Minutes 
Next Meeting – June 13, 2018 
